




Spotlight on dams after Chamoli disaster

Hydroelectricity in India:

•In the 25 MW-plus category, there are projects
with a combined capacity of 12,973.50 MW under
installation.  Of  this, eight  projects  totalling
2,490 MW are in Uttarakhand.

•The hydroelectric power qualifies as a renewable
energy source and is cheaper compared to coal and
gas plants due to lack of recurring costs.

Concerns over hydroelectric projects in UttaraKhand:

1. Geological nature of Uttarakhand:

•Uttarakhand is geologically unique.

•It being a part of the lesser Himalaya, it has
numerous earth faults and hence it remains active
in terms of deep movement of rock assemblages. It
remains fragile from a geological point of view.

•Along the Main Central Thrust (MCT),  running
east-west  along  the  Himalaya,  the  Indian  and
Eurasian  plates  converge. The  northward  moving
peninsular India presses the lesser Himalaya rock
assemblages  under  the  huge  pile  of  the  Great
Himalayan  rocks.  As  a  result  of  the  high
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geological stresses being induced in the region
there is a weakening of rocks in the area.

•In  fact,  many  locations  in  a  50-km  area
within the MCT zone have witnessed several
earthquakes  of  varying  intensity,  including
those with magnitudes of over 5.

2. Induced seismic effects of dams:

•Despite  the  claim by  dam builders  that  their
structures  can  withstand  even  high-intensity
earthquakes, most designs fail to incorporate the
aspect  of  induced  seismic  effects  of  dams,
especially in case of large dams.

•Studies associated with Tehri dam has shown that
there  are  concerns  about induced  seismic  effects
caused by the repeated filling and emptying of the
reservoir, may deform the area around the dam
making it vulnerable to earthquakes.

3. Vulnerable terrain:

•The  region  being  mountainous  with  its steep
slopes remains  vulnerable  to  landslides  induced
with even low intensity earthquakes.
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